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Merry Christmas & 

a Blessed New Year! 

~ WLC Staff 



God Moved In 
Much to my wife Stephanie’s chagrin, I really like the snow and 

cannot imagine a Christmas without the white fluffy stuff.  One of 

the reasons that I love snow so much is because it helps me to re-

lax and take a deep breath.  I do not know why this is; perhaps it is 

the sight of a snowflake slowly floating through the air, but more 

likely it is the connection to Scripture and the promise that through 

Jesus my crimson stained sins have been made as white as snow. 

This Advent we are going to gather around the theme, God Moved 

In as we look at the Incarnation of Jesus – the truth that in Jesus 

God took on flesh and became a man.  For those who follow Jesus 

this truth that God came to dwell among us in Jesus makes all the 

difference in the world. 

During the four weekends of Advent we will be sharing some very 

practical ways for us to respond to the Incarnation by being more 

intentional in the way we live our lives.  In the same way that God 

Moved In we too can Move In to the lives of those around us in 

such a way that they too can come to hear and know the hope that 

Jesus alone can offer. 

To help make this easier for you we have several easy opportuni-

ties where you can invite friends and family to experience Jesus 

this Season: 

1. Our annual Christmas Concert held on our Valley Creek Cam-

pus on Friday, December 9th at 7:30 pm; Saturday, December 

10th at 7:30 pm and Sunday, December 11th at 4:00 pm.  

2. An expanded Christmas Eve and Day worship schedule.  This 

Advent at WLC 

year we will be adding a 

service the night before 

Christmas Eve 

(December 23) at 

7:00pm on our Valley 

Creek Campus as well 

as a 1:00pm service on 

Christmas Eve.  We will 

also have a Christmas 

day service for the first 

time on our Oak Hill 

Campus at 10:00am.  

(See the full Schedule 

on page 12). 

3. Grab some Christmas 

invites on the Welcome 

Centers and pass them 

out to anyone who 

breathes :)  You can al-

so follow this handy Link 

to send an invite elec-

tronically. 

During this season of great 

joy and hope may the Holy 

Spirit be active in and 

through us, so that others 

may know the truth that God 

has moved in. 

Peace, 

Pastor Tom 

http://www.woodburylutheran.org/invite/%20


Weddings: 
Nicole Tobin & Brian Wooton 

Tabitha Thompson & Patrick Addy 
 

Baptisms: 
Lucy Kim Bolles 

Ethan Paul Gage 

Evelyn Andrasfi 

Caden Andrasfi 

Deaths: 
Kim Sandrock ~ father, Richard  

Vanderbeck 

Lorraine Wohlhuter ~ aunt, Dorothy 

Radke 

Ed Huebsch ~ mother, Ursala  

Huebsch 

Gene Jones ~ wife, Alice 

John Swanlund ~ father, Bob 

Swanlund 

Sherrie Kinmounth ~ father, Thomas 

Bolstad 

 

 

 

Service Times  

at WLC: 

Sundays at Valley Creek: 

Sanctuary, Blended  8  & 11am 

Sanctuary, Contemporary 9:30am 

Genesis, Contemporary 11am 

Saturdays at Valley Creek: 

Genesis, Contemporary, 5pm 

Sundays at Oak Hill: 

Blended 9:00am  

Contemporary10:30am 
 

Office & Mailing Address: 

7380 Afton Road 

Woodbury, MN  55125 

Office Hours: 

Mon. – Thurs.: 9am–4pm 

Friday: 9am–3pm 

 Phone: (651) 739-5144 

 Fax: (651) 739-3536 

 Website www.woodburylutheran.org 

And We Are Live... 
Woodbury Lutheran is now live streaming worship services from 

Valley Creek Campus Sunday mornings at 9:30 am and 11 

am.  This is an amazing opportunity for us to broadcast God’s mes-

sage of salvation to people all around the world by reaching out to 

people right from their own computer, tablet, or mobile device.   

If you are traveling for the holidays you can still worship with 

WLC!  On Christmas Eve there will be three opportunities to wor-

ship with us via live streaming at 3 pm, 5 pm, and 11 pm.  Consider 

taking this opportunity to reach out to your family and friends that 

may not attend Christmas Eve worship ordinarily.   

I encourage everyone to share WLC’s Live Worship page with 

friends, family, co-workers, and neighbors.  Take this chance to 

show your loved ones why you are excited about having Woodbury 

Lutheran as your home and why Christ is your Lord and Sav-

ior.   You can visit the Live Worship page 

at www.WoodburyLutheran.org. 

Traveling? Log on and Worship With Us! 



Taking A Bold Step 
Four years ago we took a step of faith following what we believed 

was God’s call in launching the Oak Hill campus.  Over the past 6 

months as we have been preparing for the launch of our 3rd site at 

Liberty Ridge it has sparked in me a lot of the same emotions and 

anticipation of how God is going to use us once again to bring the 

Gospel to those who don’t know it.  Four years ago 69 people took 

a risk. Kristin and I joined 73 others to form the Oak Hill Campus. 

Out of the original 69, 22% headed back to Valley Creek and the 

other 78% are still active and every one of them is active in serving 

in some capacity.  I am thrilled that 18% of them are taking another 

step and will be a part of their 2nd campus launch at Liberty Ridge.  

I have noticed for each person that has taken this step of obedi-

ence in the midst of uncertainty, of what this will look like, has 

grown tremendously in their discipleship walk.  I see families more 

invested, individuals more committed, and bolder steps taken in the 

discipleship path.  What really excites me is how the Holy Spirit 

continues to use this campus that at one point was 3 months away 

from closing.  In the past 4 years the Holy Spirit has brought 173 

new people to be a regular part of our campus.   

It’s exciting not only to see this growth in numbers but also seeing 

more and more people take their next step in the discipleship path.  

Over the past 3 years 8 new small groups have started with over 

60% of this campus involved in small groups.  Over that same time 

we have had 78 new servants take on new leadership roles.  We 

have seen our Sunday morning Kids Ministry double and a growing 

and thriving youth program with an average of 14-16 here each 

Stepping Out In Faith 

youth night.  

I am filled with great grati-

tude for the Holy Spirit’s 

movement. Conversations 

in four years shifted from 

shutting the doors to trying 

to solve parking problems 

on Sunday morning.  And, it 

all started with a request 4 

years ago for a group of 

people to take a risk for the 

sake of the Kingdom.  I 

can’t wait to hear and cele-

brate what God is going to 

do at Liberty Ridge.  I want 

to challenge you to consider 

taking a risk and be a part 

of something much bigger 

than your comfort zone.  I 

promise you this, your disci-

pleship will grow and you 

will have a greater apprecia-

tion for God’s Kingdom 

movement.  As I look at the 

pictures on the walls of 

those who have committed 

to go, I get excited for each 

of them knowing how trans-

formational an experience 

like this will be for them and 

their family.  I along with the 

173 new people who have 

joined us in the discipleship 

walk at Oak Hill, love that 

we are a part of a church 

willing to take risks and get 

uncomfortable for the sake 

of the Gospel.   

Pastor Derek 



 

Being A Part of Something Bigger 
It’s hard to believe that the Liberty Ridge campus will start meeting together in less 
than two months. Time flies. I’ve been encouraged to see so many people consid-
er Liberty Ridge. We have a group that is right around 90 people right now (adults 
and kids). It’s definitely not too late to start considering being a part of the Liberty 
Ridge campus. A couple months ago I shared an article with you written by the 
Sweet family on why they’re going to Liberty Ridge. This month I’d like to share 
with you a short paragraph written by Jack Shaw, a high schooler who is also go-
ing to Liberty Ridge. Here’s his thoughts on why Liberty Ridge is important: 

“God led me from a completely atheist household to the church through his disci-
ples. Not only has He brought me to the church, but He has given me an oppor-
tunity to be a part of something bigger than myself and has given me the oppor-
tunity to be a part of Liberty Ridge. This is a chance to help spread the Gospel, 
and that's something I just can't pass up. ‘We walk by faith, not by sight’ (2 Corin-
thians 5:7).” 

A few reminders on the Liberty Ridge campus: 

 The Liberty Ridge campus is a new campus of Woodbury Lutheran. You’ll of-
ten hear us talk about it as “A new gathering of Woodbury Lutheran meeting in 
a new place.” That’s because Liberty Ridge is still part of Woodbury Lutheran, 
just like the Valley Creek and Oak Hill campuses.  

 The Liberty Ridge campus will be a portable campus meeting at Liberty Ridge 
Elementary School in southeast Woodbury; yet, the space won’t feel portable. 
Working with a company called Portable Church Industries, we’ve gone to 
great lengths with details and planning to create an atmosphere that feels per-
manent and worshipful.  

 Liberty Ridge will begin with a worship service at 10 am. It will be the contem-
porary style that many of you are familiar with, and it will follow the same ser-
mon series as the other Woodbury Lutheran campuses. 

 Kids Ministry will take place from 9:00-9:45 am, separate from worship be-
cause of the smaller group. A nursery for children 5 and younger will be availa-
ble during worship. 

 People committing to Liberty Ridge are asked to make the Liberty Ridge cam-
pus their regular place of worship and to serve at least once a month (although 
we realize that some of you simply aren’t in the season of your life where you 
can do that).  

If Liberty Ridge isn’t your next step, I invite you to think about what God is calling 
you to next. As some key leaders leave our Valley Creek and Oak Hill campuses, 
there will be many opportunities for worship and service. However, if you have any 
questions about the Liberty Ridge campus or are still contemplating helping launch 
that campus, feel free to talk to me, email me (kuehnej@woodburylutheran.org), or 
call me (651-739-5144). I’d love to hear from you! 

Peace, 
Pastor Jon 



Taken from the December HomeFront Monthly Magazine 







Woodbury Lutheran  

Christmas Festival Concert 

 

Inspirational music, carols old and new, & classic songs 

Friday & Saturday; December 9 & 10 at 7:30pm 

and Sunday, December 11 at 4:00pm 

 

 

Featuring the Woodbury Lutheran Chorale, Celebration, Praise Band,  

JuBELLee Ringers, Children’s choir, and 30 piece orchestra 

Ticket Envelopes (freewill offering) will be available at the Welcome Center (both campuses) beginning November 13 







December 2016  
Calendar  

Highlights 

Want more events?  

Visit myWLC.org and click on 

Calendar 

Valley Creek Campus (V) 

7380 Afton Road 

Woodbury, MN 55125 

Oak Hill Campus (O) 

9050 60th Street North 

Stillwater, MN 55082 

Liberty Ridge Campus (L) 

11395 Eagle View Blvd. 

Woodbury, MN 55129 

St. Croix Campus (S) 

Afton, MN 55001 

(651) 739-5144 

Visit us on the web at 

www.woodburylutheran.org 

(O) Women of the Word 
Thursdays, 10am 

Contact: Jane Dibbern, 651-739-5144 

(V) Celebrate Recovery 

Thursdays, 6:30pm 

Contact: Larry Smith, 651-735-7725 

(V) Baptism Class  
Saturday, 9:30am 

Contact: Rachel Symmank,  

651-730-0847 

(V) Women’s Gathering Group 
Mondays, 12:00pm 

Contact: Tamara Karlstrand,  

651-734-3974 

(V) Women of the Word 
Wednesdays, 9:15am 

Contact: Mary Lehman, 651-739-5144 

(V) Career Transition Connection 

Thursday, 7:00pm 

Contact: Tom Colosimo, 612-386-3715 

(V) Open Door Thursday 

Thursday, 5:00pm 

Contact: Pastor Tim, 651-739-5144  

(V) WLC Christmas Concert 
Friday & Saturday, 7:00pm; Sunday, 

4:00pm 

(V) Time Away Respite Care 

Saturday, 4:30pm 

Contact: Cheri Frost, 651-739-7052  

(V) Christmas Eve Eve Worship 
Friday, 7:00pm 

(V & O) Christmas Eve Worship 

Saturday, 1:00pm (V); 3:00pm (V & O); 

5:00pm (V & O); 11:00pm (V) 

(V & O) Christmas Day Worship 

Sunday, 10:00am 

(V & O) Offices Closed 

All Day 

(O) New Year’s Eve Worship 

Saturday, 5:00pm  

Woodbury Lutheran Church 

7380 Afton Road 

Woodbury, MN  55125 

Multiplying Disciples // Transforming Lives. 
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